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Returning to Our Roots 

 

Welcome the Proxy 
Parent Foundation! 

A message from our President – 

Joe DeCarlo 
For over 15 years, PLAN of California has 

been administering Special Needs Trusts and 

providing personal support services for those 

with mental illness.  We have answered the 

question for so many families:  “Who will care 

when we are not there?”  And, that is what 

we do:  We step into the shoes of the family 

and become the Proxy Parent.  

Now, we are pleased to adopt the title of 

Proxy Parent Foundation as our public name 

because it so clearly states our purpose.  

A Special Expertise 
The heart of our organization touches 

countless people and it takes dedicated 

advisors and volunteers to guide and support 

our ongoing efforts.  See Sergio’s Story on 

p.3 to see the difference Proxy Parent 

Foundation has made because of our efforts 

to improve the quality in our disabled 

beneficiaries’ lives. 

This newsletter highlights a few of these 

talented and compassionate people who have 

joined the Proxy Parent Foundation to make a 

difference today, and well into the future for 

so many families and their loved ones.  

Because of these dedicated volunteers, we 

continue to expand our Personal Support 

Services to people with mental illness and 

their families and we have successfully 

launched the growing PLAN of California 

Master Pooled Special Needs Trust, which is 

open to all disability groups. 

Today, thanks to the involvement of our 

social, medical, legal and financial volunteers 

and professionals, the Proxy Parent 

Foundation is a perfect example of marrying 

the expertise of the business world with the 

needs of the nonprofit world. 

Our Volunteers 

Thomas D. Stevens  
Los Angeles Capital Mgmt. 

 

Proxy Parent Foundation Board Member Tom 

Stevens is an Investment Manager by trade.   

But, he is a man that wears many hats.  Long 

time residents of Westlake Village, he and his 

wife Barbara have raised three children and 

been active in many community 

organizations, especially youth sports.  He 

has been a member of the Board of 

Governors for Special Olympics Southern 

California for 10 years and has primary 

responsibility for one of the key fund raising 

events for that organization.  Through a good 

friend who has a son with mental illness, he 

was introduced to Proxy Parent Foundation.  

Once he met Carla Jacobs, Treasurer and 

Proxy Parent Foundation 

Proxy Parent Foundation offers two 

services. 

We administer the PLAN of California 

Master Pooled Special Needs Trust, 

which is open as a trust vehicle for 

any disabled person in California. 

We provide Personal Support Services 

for beneficiaries of our Special Needs 

Trusts who have a mental illness.  Just 

like a loving family, we coordinate 

public and private social services and 

medical care while providing family-

like attention to help the person 

improve his or her quality of life. 

Proxy Parent Foundation is a dba of 

Planned Lifetime Assistance Network 

of California, a 501(c)(3) nonprofit 

corporation.   

Visit us on the Web at 

www.planofcalifornia.org   

www.proxyparentfoundation.org 

Proxy Parent
Foundation

The New Name of PLAN of California

Continued on p. 2 
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past Executive Director, he became 

committed to working with Proxy Parent 

Foundation and setting up the structure for 

the PLAN of California Master Pooled Special 

Needs Trust.  

“Carla has a knack for drawing in people,” 

Tom said, “Proxy Parent Foundation has an 

incredible potential to serve the needs of a 

large group of disabled individuals.”  

Tom is Chairman and CEO of Los Angeles 

Capital Management, an institutional 

investment management firm with over $6 

billion in assets under management.  The 

firm works with some of the largest pension 

funds in the world and, as its Chairman, Tom 

is responsible for setting the firm’s strategic 

goals and developing the firm’s portfolio 

management team.  He serves as the 

primary contact for the firm’s largest 

relationships which are located across the US 

and in Europe.   

In addition to his professional activities, he is 

also very active in several startup company 

ventures.  One of his passions is helping to 

nurture young businesses & nonprofits into 

successful enterprises. 

“Tom is one of the most decent people I have 

ever met,” said Carla, “He keeps on giving 

and giving of himself and his skills.  Serving 

on our Board of Directors and the Business 

Committee, Tom has been instrumental in 

helping to recruit individuals who have the 

energy and expertise that are needed to help 

our families and achieve the goals of the 

organization.” 

Steve Hawkins, PainePR 

 

One of the individuals that Tom Stevens has 

recruited to work on Proxy Parent 

Foundation’s Business Committee is his 

longtime friend, Steve Hawkins.   

Steve is a managing partner of PainePR and 

provides strategic counsel to a broad range of 

clients in industries such as health care, 

biotechnology, banking and financial services, 

real estate, retail, consumer marketing, 

technology, automotive, and nonprofit.  

Steve has a B.A. in political science and a 

master’s degree in international management 

with emphasis on international business, 

economics, and Spanish. 

Steve is helping Proxy Parent Foundation 

develop a solid business plan from which we 

articulate our core mission: providing “family-

like” personal support services to people with 

mental illness and acting as trustee of the 

PLAN of California Master Pooled Special 

Needs Trust. 

A former journalist, Steve was West Coast 

News/Los Angeles Bureau Chief of U.S. News 

and World Report and a correspondent for 

McGraw-Hill World News. 

Thomas Beltran, Esq. 

Volunteering with Proxy Parent Foundation, 

Tom Beltran is the attorney who drafted the 

PLAN of California Master Pooled Special 

Needs Trust.  Due to his extensive experience 

working within the disability community, Tom 

recognized how valuable a state-wide pooled 

trust would be for people who are disabled so 

that their assets could be used to enhance 

their quality of life while not impacting their 

eligibility for public benefits.  

Tom’s areas of legal practice include 

disability-related estate planning, balancing 

the special needs of parent and child, 

Medicaid, social security, Medi-Care Set Aside 

issues, probate and federal rights litigation. 

In the mid-1980s, Tom was part of a 

Congressional demonstration project, leading 

to codification of the SSI work incentives.  

More recently, he was part of a task force to 

revise California’s special needs trust law and 

prepared the initial draft of the amendments.   

Tom is also a master guitar builder, which 

served us well recently when Sergio’s 

(fictitious name) Special Needs Trust bought 

Sergio a workbench. {See Sergio’s story on 

p. 3}  Bruce, his Proxy Parent Foundation 

Personal Support Specialist, and Sergio tried 

to put it together to no avail.  The Board and 

Care maintenance man then had a go at it:  

still no assembled workbench.  Tom visited 

Sergio on the weekend and made short work 

of it.  Now that the workbench is assembled, 

Sergio can pursue his hobby.    

Tom is the brother of two siblings with 

disabilities.   

 
Our Advisors 
The Summa Group 
PLAN of California engages Oppenheimer & 

Co. Inc.’s, The Summa Group to manage the 

investment and reinvestment of the assets of 

the PLAN of California Master Pooled Special 

Needs Trust.  The firm has been providing 

financial services for over 120 years.   

 

Tyler Dritz acts as Advisor to the Proxy 

Parent Foundation Board of Directors, 

through its Business Committee, to provide a 

continuous investment program for each 

beneficiary’s subaccount within the Trust.  

 

Tyler joined The Summa Group in January 

2005.  His responsibilities with them cover all 

aspects of investment policy, including 

overseeing the development and 

implementation of asset allocation strategies.  

 

Prior to joining Oppenheimer and The Summa 

Group, Tyler spent four years at Wilshire 

Associates Inc. working with and consulting 

clients, including public, corporate, 

endowment and foundation funds, where he 

was responsible for institutional investment 

manager research and manager selection.  

Continued on p. 3 
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Tyler obtained his B.S. from California 

Polytechnic State University at San Luis 

Obispo.  Tyler earned the Chartered Financial 

Analyst from the CFA Institute and is a 

member of the Los Angeles Society of 

Financial Analysts.  He resides in Calabasas 

with his wife and two children. 

 

Oppenheimer Trust Co. 
Oppenheimer Trust Co. is retained by Proxy 

Parent Foundation, to administer the PLAN of 

California Master Pooled Special Needs Trust.  

As Administrator for the PLAN of California 

Master Pooled Trust, Oppenheimer Trust Co. 

reports to Proxy Parent Foundation and 

provides disbursements and accounting for 

each individual subaccount.  It also prepares 

and delivers tax information and requisite 

regulatory filings. 

James Carley, President of Oppenheimer 

Trust Co., works directly with Proxy Parent 

Foundation and has over 30 years of 

experience and a deep understanding of 

Special Needs Trust administration.  He 

began his career in the banking industry in 

1972 and prior to joining Oppenheimer, he 

managed Webster Trust Company, a $1.3 

billion Limited Purpose Trust Company. 

Oppenheimer Trust Company, a limited 

purpose bank, offers a complete line of trust 

services and operates in all 50 states. 

What’s New at Proxy 
Parent Foundation? 
* The Garretson Law Firm has selected the 

PLAN of California Master Pooled Special 

Needs Trust for its clients who are recipients 

of the recent Zyprexa Suit.  If you know a 

disabled person who may come into a 

windfall, inheritance, or settlement, please 

have them contact us so that their “windfall” 

can help them achieve a better quality of life.   

* Proxy Parent Foundation recently held an 

“Attorney’s Seminar” in Oakland regarding 

our PLAN of California Master Pooled Special 

Needs Trust.  If you or your attorney would 

like more information regarding our services, 

please call us at 888.574.1258.  The Trust is 

open to both first party and third party trusts 

and all ages and disabilities. 

* Julie Hoffman of San Mateo was unanimously 

elected to the Proxy Parent Foundation Board of 

Directors.  Julie has worked in the field of 

political advocacy since 1991.  Additionally, she 

has been a volunteer Board member for both 

NAMI Sacramento and NAMI San Mateo and is a 

former Board Member of Protection and 

Advocacy, Inc.  She is the sibling of a man with 

mental illness and the daughter of the late Tony 

and Fran Hoffman, founding members of NAMI. 

* Proxy Parent Foundation now has regional 

programs providing Personal Support Services to 

people with mental illness in every major 

geographical area in California, except San Diego 

where we will soon be coming.  Call us if we can 

help someone you love. 

* The Summa Children’s Foundation recently 

awarded Proxy Parent Foundation with a $40,000 

grant.  The Summa Children’s Foundation 

supports community efforts, with particular focus 

on health, social and education, awarding 

nonprofits with proven track records in 

transforming lives. 

* The Roy W. Smith Foundation continues to 

provide Proxy Parent Foundation with matching 

grants.  Mutual board member Randall Hagar 

says, “Proxy Parent Foundation does so much 

more than the public system can.  We are proud 

to be part of and help support this vital growing 

movement.  Won’t you please join us and donate 

to Proxy Parent Foundation?  Your match will 

mean the world to someone you love.” 

Donations to Proxy Parent 
Foundation are gratefully 

accepted.  Donations may be 
mailed to:                           

Proxy Parent Foundation   
17602 17th St., #102-240, 

Tustin, CA 92780                    
Proxy Parent Foundation is the dba of Planned 

Lifetime Assistance Network, a 501(c)(3) organized 

in the state of California. 

Proxy Parent Foundation 
becomes Best Friend 

Before the onset of Sergio’s (fictitious name) 

illness, he graduated from UCLA with a bright 

future and a love of the French language.  

But schizophrenia turned his life into a 

dependent one, complete with many physical 

maladies in addition to mental illness.  

Sergio’s family ensured he would be taken 

care of after they were gone by entrusting 

Proxy Parent Foundation to fill the void. 

One Friday afternoon Sergio got notice that 

he and his housemates were being evicted 

from his Board and Care home.  For the 

residents, the eviction was a crisis.  That’s 

when Bruce, his Proxy Parent Foundation 

personal support specialist, stepped in - 

gaining extended time for the move and 

assistance from the Department of Mental 

Health for Sergio’s housemates.  The search 

for a home was additionally complicated 

because Sergio has severe intestinal 

problems that prevent him from sharing a 

room or a bathroom.  

Bruce successfully negotiated the housing 

challenge and supported Sergio through an 

unsettling time.  Since SSI does not cover 

the cost of a single room, Proxy Parent 

Foundation provided the resources to give 

Sergio this medically necessary 

accommodation. 

Proxy Parent Foundation's stewardship was 

also in evidence when Sergio needed dental 

treatment that was not covered by Medi-Cal.  

The federal program reimburses dentists for 

extractions and dentures, but it was clear 

that some of Sergio’s teeth could be saved.  

Proxy Parent Foundation scheduled 

appointments with a private dentist and paid 

the balance above the Medi-Cal allowance. 

Along with caring for immediate medical 

needs, Proxy Parent Foundation also pays 

attention to spirit.  Sergio was in need of 

stimulating human interaction and Bruce 

matched him up with a variety of drop-in 

mental health and senior citizen and music 

programs all of which provide Sergio with 

options for socialization ranging from dancing 

to discourse to flute lessons. 

To support Sergio’s intellect and interests, 

Proxy Parent Foundation purchased a 

computer and taught him to use it.  Now, 

Sergio is able to read French magazines 

online. 

Sergio is grateful for the continued attention 

of Proxy Parent Foundation and Bruce whom 

he calls his “best friend.” 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Officers 
Joe DeCarlo, President 
Ann Eldridge, Vice President 
Gary M. Chang, Executive Director 
Carla Jacobs, Treasurer 
John Buck, Member at Large 
Marvin Southard, Member at Large 
 
Board Members 
Zane Alsabery, President & CEO, Alchemy Communications, Inc. 

Michael Antonovich, Los Angeles County Supervisor 
Bob Brooks, Retired Businessman 
Elizabeth Galton, M.D. 
Randall Hagar, Govt Affairs, Dir for the Calif. Psychiatric Assn. 

Julie Hoffman, Political Reports Specialist 
Robert Liberman, M.D. 
Baron Miller, Esq., Attorney at Law 
Robert Raab, Retired Businessman 
Tom Stevens, Chairman, Los Angeles Capital Management 
 
Emeritus 
Murray Olderman, Sports Writer, Author 
Tom Hoeffel, Retired Businessman 
 

I wish to help support  

Proxy Parent Foundation 

a dba of Planned Lifetime Assistance Network of California 

 

Enclosed is my Tax-deductible donation of 

$ ___________________________ 

 

(   )  Please use this donation to provide Proxy 
Parent Foundation’s help to those who need it 
in the “here and now”. 

(   )  Please use this donation as our Proxy Parent 
Foundation enrollment donation.  

(Enrollment donations must be $1000 or 
more and can be made in payments) 

 

Name of donor:       

Address:       

City:       

State:    Zip:     

Phone:        

Email:        

Please make your check payable to  

Proxy Parent Foundation and mail to: 

17602 Seventeenth St., #102-240, Tustin, CA  92780 

Phone 714.997.3310 or toll free 888.574.1258 


